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From the leadership team 

 

Dear families, 

Gree�ngs to everyone in our beau�ful mul�cultural community. Though we are 
experiencing many sickness absences I am pleased to report that the Ross Park spirit 
is alive and kicking. It is great to see the resilience in our children as they learn from 
someone who is different from their normal teacher. As teachers we all do things 
slightly differently and difference is o�en a challenge to all of us. 

In Harmony Week our challenge is to recognise difference, accept difference and 
celebrate difference. We have children from all over the world and it has been 
heartwarming to see children from Pre- School to Year 6 working and playing 
together in harmony (I feel a song coming on there).  

The assembly for Harmony Day saw Mr. Michael, our mul�-capable maintenance 
man, start early today moving all the chairs from our outdoors so�-fall area into the 
hall due to the very early morning rain. As a man from Glasgow, I can’t get quite as 
excited by the rain as Alice Springers (not sure if that is the collec�ve noun for people 
who live in Alice) can get. 

Michael’s hard work paid off with a very colourful assembly as the world passed 
before our eyes and ears. With shoulders back and smiles to launch a thousand 
ships, hundreds of students walked, danced and sang, proud of who they are and 
proud of where their families have lived for thousands of years.  

In New Zealand, Maori talk about “nga taonga tuku iho” or “the gi�s from our 
ancestors.” In other cultures, we have songs that teach us of heroes- and some�mes 
villains- that remind us of the long history that gave birth to us. Many of our songs 
talk of our ancestors being strong, others of being fair and many about being kind.

Upcoming Events 
2024 
 
Week 8 
Monday 18th March 
Eco-Rangers Meeting 
 
Wednesday 20th March 
7am Mountain Bike Club 
NAPLAN 
 
Thursday 21st March 
Harmony Day Assembly 
 
Friday 22nd March 
Whole School Assembly 
Interschool Netball Carnival 
COLOUR SMASH FUN RUN 

 
  
Week 9 
Monday 25th March 
NAPLAN 
School Photos Day 1 
 
Thursday 21st March 
School Photos Day 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

It is no surprise then that our school values are to be strong, to be fair and to be kind. Some�mes as we 
start to reach the end of term, we can get �red and forget who we are and what our ancestors have taught 
us. If that happens then I encourage all of us to take a deep breath and remember “nga tonga tuku iho”. 
Remember who we are and the heroes who came before us.  

And when we breathe try to remember that Ross Park Primary School is a fun place to learn and it is a safe 
place to learn. 

 

Warm regards 

 

Steve McCarthy 

Senior Teacher - Inclusion 
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One of the best parts of being the principal is when students are excited to share their 
great work with me and even print it out so it can go in my office!! Thanks Maggie, you 
made my day! 
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